Allington Parish Council

Minutes of Parish Council Meeting held in the village hall
Wednesday 8 July 2015

Present: Councillor Jackson Councillor Bosworth
Councillor Cant Councillor Ashby
Councillor Sharp Councillor Carter
Councillor Plummer Sharon Milne (clerk)
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41

5.1

Also present: County Councillor Paul Wood
Theresa Tanner — Chairman, VHMC

Chairman’s remarks

The Chairman opened the meeting and thanked those present for attending.

a) Following comments at a previous Parish Council meeting County Councillor Wood
spoke about the apparently lack of enforcement of the zig-zag lines associated with
the school safety zone. He had ascertained that if cars are causing a hazard around
the school safety zone the police would act upon it.

Apologies

There were no apologies from Parish Councillors — all were present.

District Councillor Pam Bosworth had sent her apologies as she was attending another

Parish Council meeting.

Declarations of Interest

Clirs Sharp and Carter declared an interest in recent payments that they had made on

behalf of the Parish Council which would need retrospective approval at the meeting.

Minutes of the annual meeting held on 13 May 2015

The minutes were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

Correspondence received since the meeting held on 13 May 2015

The clerk reported on some of the correspondence received and sent:



